Please sign this letter and help restore $50 million to the NYC Department of Cultural Affairs

June 8, 2011

New York City Council Speaker Christine C. Quinn

250 Broadway
Suite 1856
New York, New York 10007
Dear Speaker Quinn,

I am writing to urge you to restore the $50 million cut to the New York City Department of Cultural Affairs (DCA) that Mayor Bloomberg proposed in his FY 2012 Executive budget.  

1. According to a recent survey by the Alliance of Resident Theatres/New York (A.R.T./New York), the economic impact of our nearly 300 not-for-profit theatres is $266 million dollars. New York City’s not-for-profit theatres are responsible for over $188 million in expenditures at area restaurants and parking garages alone!

2. DCA-funded arts organizations employ tens of thousands of people throughout New York City and its surrounding area.  These cuts will cost the arts at least 1000 jobs!  And when there are no performances at our local arts organizations, businesses suffer.

3. The largest growth in employment in the United States over the past decade has been in Small Businesses.  The livelihood of hundreds of local small businesses depends upon the success of their local arts organization.  

4. Arts in Education are proven to increase literacy skills and teach team-building and confidence. Many non-profit theatre companies in New York City have an education component, making them incredible resources and allies to the education system

5. Many non-profit organizations have programs specifically designed for the growing senior population of New York City.  And many retired people specifically choose to relocate to New York City to take advantage of our cultural scene. 

Connect the dots and you can begin to see the bleak picture.  Less arts funding = additional deficits to our city’s public school children; lost revenue to small businesses, and fewer services for our seniors.  The Arts are what make New York special.  It is why we choose to live here, and why hundreds of thousands of tourists visit this great City each year.  

A $50 million dollar cut to the New York City Department of Cultural Affairs takes a huge bite out of the Big Apple.

Please continue to feed this creative spirit by restoring funding to New York City’s Department of Cultural Affairs.  

Sincerely,

Name_______________________________________________________________________
Address___________________________________Borough________________ Zip_________

